Glasgow Stroke Research User Group update
 

In the NHS Research Scotland (NRS) Glasgow Stroke Research User Group, we have been advocating for greater involvement of stroke survivors in research for many years.  We believe that research is enhanced by engaging with the people who are experts in stroke through their direct experience of stroke – either as a stroke survivor, or as someone whose life has been affected by stroke.  

I have been fortunate to be involved in a study that provides a good example of how stroke survivors can assist research teams even at the very early stages of a project. Through a study funded by the EU, University of Glasgow are working with a software development team to create a stroke ‘virtual assistant’. The virtual assistant would function in a similar way to applications like Alexa, Cortana or Siri, users can ask a question and it will give an answer based on information it has been programmed with. In this case, rather than be designed for general use, the virtual assistant would be programmed with information specific to stroke. The hope is that stroke survivors with questions about stroke could ask the virtual assistant rather than having to wait to see a healthcare professional or potentially access unhelpful information on the internet.  

The software development team wanted me to give examples of the questions most commonly asked by people with stroke, and I told them, don’t ask me – ask the real experts, people who have had a stroke. So, through the NRS Stroke group, we advertised for stroke survivors to help with the project and we have been really encouraged by the response. Lots of people were keen to help and have provided really useful insights that will help improve the virtual assistant. Many of the people who have helped at this stage are also keen to try out the technology when it is more developed, a nice example of research teams and stroke survivors working together throughout the project. 

Of course, we are always keen for more input! So, a massive thank you to everyone that has helped so far, and if you have not already helped but think the project sounds interesting, then please get in touch and we can send you more information. 

Dr Terry Quinn

 

If you would like to hear more contact:

Karen.mcburnie@ggc.scot.nhs.uk

Telephone 07999 535085
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